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Improving Public Sector Financial Management 
 
 
The Confederation of Asian and Pacific Accountants (CAPA) fully supports and 
encourages the convergence towards International Public Sector Accounting 
Standards (IPSAS) by all member countries in the Asia/Pacific region to assist in the 
improvement of public sector financial management. 
 
Users of financial reports produced by the private sector have, for many years, 
demanded and supported the development of globally accepted high quality financial 
reporting standards. These users have included regulators and central government 
agencies. This has resulted in an increasing number of countries adopting and 
implementing IFRS as the financial reporting norm for the private sector. 
 
Concurrently there is a growing international movement to improve financial reporting 
in the public sector. This has resulted in many countries initially adopting cash based 
accounting; moving to a more sophisticated accrual basis for financial reporting; and 
finally a number are adopting and implementing accrual based IPSAS. 
 
Improving the quality of financial reporting in the public sector is viewed by CAPA as 
critical in addressing the huge risks, such as unexpected sovereign debt crisis 
situations that may remain obscured, when robust accounting and reporting 
techniques are not used in the public sector. 
 
From a public interest perspective the more effective monitoring of financial 
performance within public sector entities is critical. CAPA supports accrual based 
financial reporting as the only means to provide the necessary high quality, 
transparent reporting of public sector activities and position. 
 
Achievement of this ensures that the same high standards of financial reporting are 
applied by both the private and public sectors of an economy – thus leading to better 
informed decision making at both the micro and macro levels. 
 
CAPA therefore calls for governments in the Asia/Pacific region to fully recognise the 
need for robust financial systems, and to lead changes in public sector accounting 
and reporting to support enhanced public sector financial management. 
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